

**Перечень теоретических и практических заданий к
дифференцированному зачету
по БОД.04 Иностранный язык
(1 курс, 2 семестр 2022-2023 уч. г.)**

Форма контроля: Контрольная работа (Опрос)

Описательная часть: По выбору выполнить 1 теоретическое задание и 1 практическое задание

Перечень теоретических заданий:

Задание №1

Соотнести английские слова с их соответствующими значениями

- | | |
|------------|-------------------------------------|
| a) nephew | 1) uncle's or aunt's daughter / son |
| b) niece | 2) mother and father |
| c) aunt | 3) mother's or father's brother |
| d) uncle | 4) mother's or father's sister |
| e) parents | 5) sister's or brother's son |
| f) cousin | 6) sister's or brother's daughter |

Оценка	Показатели оценки
5	Соотнесены правильно 6 слов с их соответствующим значением
4	Соотнесены правильно 5 слов с их соответствующим значением
3	Соотнесены правильно 4 слова с их соответствующим значением

Задание №2

Заполните пропуски подходящим по смыслу местоимением, переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1) ___ have my magazine. Have you got ___?
- 2) Did see the snake?- Yes, I saw ___ and ___ saw ___.
- 3) Call ___ in the evening. I'll be waiting for ___ call.
- 4) The teacher pointed to Ann and said it was ___ duty to clean the board.

5) He is good at English. Let ___ greet the guests.

6) They were very selfish. They only thought of ___.

Оценка	Показатели оценки
5	Выполнен перевод предложений. Правильно заполнено 9-10 пропусков из 10.
4	Выполнен перевод предложений. Правильно заполнено 6-8 пропусков из 10.
3	Выполнен перевод предложений. Правильно заполнено 3-5 пропусков из 10.

Задание №3

Прочитайте оценочные фразы из разных ситуаций общения. Выберите один правильный вариант ответа, обращая внимание на употребление форм притяжательного падежа существительных.

1..... was amazing! I am happy for them.

- a) Mary's and Frank's wedding
- b) Mary and Frank's wedding
- c) Mary and Frank' wedding

2. is very comfortable.

- a) Linda's car
- b) Linda' car
- c) car of the Linda

3. Ann is ...now. Do you want to call her?

- a) at Paui's
- b) at Paui'
- c) house of Paul

4. Mike is a He always helps me.

- a) my's classmate
- b) mine classmate
- c) classmate of mine

5. ...is very old. It was build in 1078.

- a) The tower of the London
- b) The tower's London
- c) The tower of London

Оценка	Показатели оценки
5	Выбрано 5 правильных вариантов ответа: 1-b, 2-а, 3-а, 4-с, 5-с
4	Выбрано 4 правильных варианта ответов
3	Выбрано 3 правильных варианта ответов

Задание №4

Выберите правильную ответную фразу:

A. Where are you from?

B. Yes, it's great.

C. Nice to meet you.

D. What's your job?

E. What about you?

F. How old are you?

G. I'm thirty-five.

H. What's your name

I. Hi, how are you?

J. Fine! How are you?

A: 1)...

S: 2)...

A: I'm OK. Nice party, isn't it?

S: 3) ...

A: I'm Alison. 4)...?

S: I'm Steve, Steve Blair. 5)

A: Nice to meet you, too. 6) ...?

S: I'm from Scotland.

A: Where exactly?

S: Glasgow. 7)... ?

A: I'm from Birmingham. 8)...?

S: I'm a doctor. And you?

A: I'm a student.

S: Really? 9)...?

A: I'm twenty-one. And you?

S: 10)

A: Thirty-five! Are you really?

S: Yeah!!!

Оценка	Показатели оценки
3	Верно выбрано 3-6 фраз из 10.
4	Верно выбрано 7-8 фраз из 10.
5	Верно выбрано 9-10 фраз из 10.

Задание №5

Вставьте пропущенные глаголы:

a) am b) is c) are d) have e) has

1. I ... not happy today.
2. She ... no children.
3. The houses in Irkutsk ... old.

4. I ... a computer.
5. It ... not in the room.
6. The cat ... in the box.
7. He ... two pets at home.
8. ... you a family?
9. ... they your relatives?
10. ... you married or single?
11. My cat ... two kittens.
12. Nick ... my good friend.

Оценка	Показатели оценки
3	Верно выбраны 4-7 из 12
4	Верно выбраны 8-10 из 12
5	Верно выбраны 11-12 из 12

Задание №6

Раскройте скобки, употребив глагол в Present Simple, Past Simple или Future Simple. Переведите предложения:

1. We ... (go) roller-skating last Saturday.
2. Our granny ... (bake) meat-pies every weekend.
3. We ... (write) an essay tomorrow.
4. I really ... (enjoy) the opera yesterday.
5. Where your husband ... (work) five years ago?

Оценка	Показатели оценки
3	Верная видо-временная форма глагола выбрана в 1-3 предложениях. Правильно переведено не менее двух предложений
4	Верная видо-временная форма глагола выбрана в 3-4 предложениях. Правильно переведено не менее трех предложений
5	Верная видо-временная форма глагола выбрана в 4-5 предложениях. Правильно переведено не менее четырех предложений

Задание №7

Раскройте скобки, употребив глаголы в Present Simple, переведите предложения.

1. Operating systems (to control) the use of equipment.
2. Every document (to provide) instructions .
3. Students (to use) dictionaries at the lessons.

4. Workers (to build) the house.

5. He (to be) a first-year student.

Оценка	Показатели оценки
3	Предложения переведены верно. Правильно употреблены не менее 3-х форм глаголов.
4	Предложения переведены верно. Правильно употреблены не менее 4-х форм глаголов.
5	Предложения переведены верно. Правильно употреблены все формы глаголов.

Задание №8

В представленных 6 предложениях вставьте глаголы to be или to have:

Mary and Nelly... friends.

The house ... five floors.

It... cold today.

We... a big car.

He... many uncles and aunts.

She... two books.

Оценка	Показатели оценки
5	глаголы to be или to have вставлены правильно в 6 предложениях
4	глаголы to be или to have вставлены правильно в 5 предложениях
3	глаголы to be или to have вставлены правильно в 4 предложениях

Задание №9

Прочитайте текст «Learning a foreign language». Используя информацию текста, назовите в краткой форме на английском языке причины, почему необходимо изучать иностранный язык. Н-р.: ин.язык тренирует память, увеличивает словарный запас

Learning a foreign language takes time, patience and sometimes money and can take many months of dedication. However, the venture is an investment for the future that can produce many benefits whether it is for one's career, travel adventures or personal growth and will more than likely open the door to many opportunities. Therefore, there are many reasons why one should learn a foreign language.

There are educational reasons for foreign language study. Learning a foreign language at the earliest possible age, from between 4 and 5 years old – that is, at nursery and primary school – opens up a whole new dimension for children: it greatly benefits their reading and writing in their own language; there's evidence that, like musical education, it contributes significantly to the development of individual intelligence, and concretely it improves overall results at school. Through engaging in a foreign language, one is able to increase vocabulary, pushing the brain to its fullest capacity. Learning a foreign language also exercises the memory. Learning a foreign language can help to increase mental power by being able to speak and think in another language.

Оценка	Показатели оценки
5	названы в краткой форме на английском языке 6-7 причин
4	названы в краткой форме на английском языке 4-5 причин
3	названы в краткой форме на английском языке 3 причины

Задание №10

Прочитайте текст, определите истинность (True)/ ложность(False) утверждений, аргументируйте, что является истинным в вариантах False

Cultural differences between Russia and the UK

Hi! I'm Sinead. I live in England and last year I graduated from University, where I studied French and Russian. I am now a qualified EFL teacher, holding a certificate from Cambridge University, and in 2010 I was a teacher at Jump English School whilst I was living in Moscow.

I am going to talk to you today about cultural differences between Russia and the UK. Whilst I was in Moscow, I noticed that many Russians did things that British people would find 'rude' or impolite.

Similarly, many of my Russian friends living in the UK noticed that British people are TOO polite, and often say "please" or "thank you" when actually they don't need to!

So, if you want to get along in the UK or be polite to your British friends in Russia, here is my advice to you:

1. Always say sorry. Always. If somebody in the street accidentally steps on your foot, you must both say sorry. I guess he must say sorry for stepping on you, and you must say sorry for getting in the way! It sounds crazy, but this is very normal in Britain.
2. The English language does not have the polite/formal version of "you". This means that although in Russian, a phrase such as "I want you to teach me English" could be very polite with the correct form of "you"; in English this sounds a little rude.

To help with this problem, the English language has many "introductory phrases" which take the position of polite "you" in phrases. So, the phrase "I want you to teach me English", could become: "Oh I'm sorry

to bother you, but I was wondering if you wouldn't mind teaching me a bit of English some time? Feel free to say no!"

3. Honesty is not always the best policy. When I first spoke with Russian people, some things they said made me very upset. Then, I realised that they were just being honest with me! Personally, I believe that the Russian way is the best way, but unfortunately not many English people agree with me!

So, if you don't want to upset your English friends, try not to say things like: "oh, you don't speak Russian very well" or, "I don't think your hair looks very nice today" or, "I don't want to see you tomorrow". You don't have to lie, but try to make the truth sound more friendly!

4. Finally, SMILE! In England, smiling is like currency. Real smiles; fake smiles; big smiles; small smiles; happy smiles; sad smiles, they are all worth something! I learned that in Russian culture it is unusual to smile at strangers, but in the UK it is expected, so it's time to start practicing!

I hope this was interesting and useful for everybody. I look forward to being your online teacher and I can't wait to meet you!

Sinead

1. British people think that Russians are too rude

2. It's very polite to say in English "I want you to teach me English"

3. Russians are not honest with others

4. In Russian culture it is unusual to smile at strangers

Оценка	Показатели оценки
3	Правильно определена истинность/ложность 2-х утверждений из четырех, отсутствует аргументация ложных утверждений
4	Правильно определена истинность/ложность 3-х утверждения из четырех, есть 1 аргументация ложного утверждения
5	Правильно определена истинность/ложность 3-4 утверждения из четырех, есть все аргументации ложных утверждений

Задание №11

Напишите рассказ о внешности и характере своего друга (знакомого человека) 5-15 предложений.

Оценка	Показатели оценки

3	Рассказ составлен, объем: 5-7 предложений, использованы лексические единицы из списка, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден;
4	Рассказ составлен, объем: 8-11 предложений, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден;
5	Рассказ составлен, объем 12-15 предложений, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л.ед.ч) порядок слов в предложении соблюден.

Задание №12

Напишите рассказ на тему **“Let me introduce myself”**.

Оценка	Показатели оценки
3	Рассказ составлен, объем: 5-7 предложений, использованы лексические единицы из списка, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден;
4	Рассказ составлен, объем: 8-11 предложений, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден;
5	Рассказ составлен, объем 12-15 предложений, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л.ед.ч) порядок слов в предложении соблюден.

Задание №13

Напишите рассказ на тему **“My Family”**.

Оценка	Показатели оценки
3	Рассказ составлен, объем: 5-7 предложений, использованы лексические единицы из списка, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден;
4	Рассказ составлен, объем: 8-11 предложений, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден;
5	Рассказ составлен, объем 12-15 предложений, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л.ед.ч) порядок слов в предложении соблюден.

Перечень практических заданий:
Задание №1

Заполните пропуски в диалоге фразами из списка, разыграйте диалог в паре:

How old are you?

Thanks. And your phone number?

Can you spell it, please?

What's your name, sir?

What's your home address?

A: Good morning, sir. Can I help you?

B: Yes, I'd like to join the sports club?

A: **1**

B: Frank Smith.

A: **2**.....

B: Yes, of course. F-R-A-N-K S-M-I-T-H

A: **3**.....

B: I'm twenty-eight years old.

A: **4**.....

B: 13, Pine Street

A: **5**.....

B: 742092

A: Thank you, Mr. Smith. Here's your card.

Оценка	Показатели оценки
3	Верно заполнено 2-3 пропуска.
4	Верно заполнено 4 пропуска.
5	Верно заполнены все 5 пропусков.

Задание №2

Прочитайте текст, ответьте на вопросы к нему:

About myself

Hello, friends. Let me first introduce myself. My name is Ann or Anya for my friends. My surname (or last name) is Sokolova. I was born on the 2nd of October in Sochi, Krasnodarsky Krai. This is the most beautiful city in Russia situated on the Black Sea coast. Now I am a first-year student at the Technical Academy. In five years I'll be an engineer.

Now let me describe my appearance. I am tall and slim and have fair hair and blue eyes. My friends say that I am pretty. I think I am just good-looking. I love sports and music. I was very serious about a career in gymnastics when I was in the 5th form. But then I broke my arm and doctors didn't let me go in for gymnastics. I love to listen to modern music and dance. I dance a lot and I hope I am good at it. I also love swimming. I always swim in the Black sea when I visit my parents, my dear family.

I would like to tell you about my family. There are five people in our family. My father's name is Vladimir Stepanovich. He is a mathematician by education and businessman by profession. My mother's name is Tatyana Petrovna. She is a housewife. She has much work about the house because I have a younger sister. She is a pupil. My sister Natasha is in the fifth form. My grandmother, my mother's mother, lives with us. She is very kind and helps us a lot.

Our family is very friendly, we have many friends. In summer many relatives come to visit us. And, of course, they use a chance to spend several weeks in beautiful Sochi.

In May I have finished school No 5 in Sochi. I did well in all the subjects but my favourite subjects at school were Physics and Computer Science. I also enjoyed English lessons.

I am very interested in learning English because I always wanted to become a programmer or maybe a businesswoman. I also think that the knowledge of foreign languages helps in everyday life and career.

Two years ago I travelled much around Europe. I have visited France, Germany, Belgium, the Netherlands and the United Kingdom. There the knowledge of English helped me a lot.

As you see, my biography isn't very long yet. But we'll meet again in the next lesson and I'll tell you more about myself. See you later...

1. What's the name of the author?
2. When she was born?
3. Where does she study?
4. What's her future profession?
5. Is she short and plump?

6.What's her hobby?

7.What's her father?

8. What's her sister's name?

9.Does she have a younger sister or an elder one?

10. Have she visited France, Germany, Belgium, the Netherlands and Italy?

Оценка	Показатели оценки
3	Дан ответ на 3-6 вопросов из 10, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден, видо-временные формы глаголов соответствуют форме вопроса;
4	Дан ответ на 7-8 вопросов из 10, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден, видо-временные формы глаголов соответствуют форме вопроса;
5	Дан ответ на 8-10 вопросов из 10, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден, видо-временные формы глаголов соответствуют форме вопроса;

Задание №3

Прочитайте текст, ответьте на вопросы к нему:

NICK'S USUAL WORKING DAY»

Hi, nice to meet you all!

My name is Nick Price. I am a freshman at MIT — Massachusetts Institute of Technology. I am not from Boston myself. I was born in Vermilion, Ohio, not far from Cleveland.

My family is not very rich, that is why I can't afford to live on a campus. But it is a rule, that every student must reside during his or her freshman year on the campus. To cover some of the expenses I've got to work part-time on the campus. I work in cafeteria.

Now let me tell you about my usual working day. I wake up at seven in the morning. My alarm-clock radio is tuned to my favourite radio station. My roommate Todd Hall is a football player. He jogs every morning at 6:30. He is still out jogging when I get up. First I take a cold shower and brush my teeth. Then I dress myself up and rush to work — to the University cafeteria. I wash dishes and clean the tables. It is not a very interesting job, I know that, but soon I'll be a cook and will earn more. My boss Suzie is very strict but very nice when you do your job properly.

My first class starts at 11:15. The professor is never late for his classes. The lecture hall we sit in has about 100 seats. MIT is a very big school. I think that it is the best school of science and technology in the US.

At 2:00 p.m. I eat lunch at school cafeteria. The food is free for me because I work there. I am a vegetarian and I don't like drinks with caffeine. I prefer cool filtered water or juice.

Then I have two more classes. I need to go to the library right after the classes to do my homework. There I meet my friends and we talk a lot. Twice a week I play basketball with my friends. I swim once a week. Usually after library we go out to the cafe or just sit outside and talk.

I have dinner at 6:00 p.m. at the little Chinese restaurant not too far from the dormitory or I cook myself in the kitchen in my dorm. My favourite food is salami pizza and potato salad.

After dinner I watch TV or play ping-pong with my friends. When it is Friday, we go to the football game.

I usually read before I go to bed. It calms me down after the long day. I guess, that's pretty much it for now. See you later!

General understanding:

1. Where does Nick Price study?
2. What year of study is he in?
3. Is Nick from Boston?
4. Is Nick's family a rich one?
5. What is Nick's job? Do you think he enjoys it?
6. Is Massachusetts Institute of Technology a good school?
7. Where does Nick spend his evenings?
8. What does Nick usually do on Friday nights?

Оценка	Показатели оценки
3	Дан ответ на 3-4 вопросов из 8, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден, видо-временные формы глаголов соответствуют форме вопроса;
4	Дан ответ на 5-6 вопросов из 8, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден, видо-временные формы глаголов соответствуют форме вопроса;
5	Дан ответ на 7-8 вопросов из 8, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден, видо-временные формы глаголов соответствуют форме вопроса;

Прочитайте текст, ответьте на вопросы к нему:

Today English is the language of the world. It is only in the course of the last hundred years that English has become a world language. In Shakespeare's time it was a «provincial» language of secondary importance with only 6 million native speakers. Nowadays over 300 million people speak it as a mother tongue. English is the official language of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland, of the United States of America, of Australia and New Zealand. It is used as one of the official languages in Canada, the Republic of South Africa and the Irish Republic. English is also spoken as a second language in the former British and US colonies. In a number of speakers (400 million) it is second only to Chinese. English is the major international language of communication in such areas as science, technology and business. It is the language of literature, education, modern music, and international tourism. English is the major language of diplomacy; it is one of the official languages of the United Nations organization and other political organizations. Russia is integrating into the world community and the problem of learning English for the purpose of communication is especially urgent today. One should say that English is not an easy language to learn. There is a big problem of spelling, of the large number of exceptions to any rule. This language is very idiomatic and the prepositions are terrible. English is one of those languages which may seem easy in the beginning, but then the bridge between basic knowledge and mastery takes a long time to cross. But if you cross this bridge it will give you great satisfaction. You will be able to speak to people from other countries, to read foreign authors in the original, which makes your outlook wider. To know English today is absolutely necessary for every educated man, for every good specialist.

Answer the questions:

1. Is it easy to learn foreign languages?
2. Which language in the world is spoken by most people?
3. When did you begin learning English?
4. What was the process of learning?
5. Why is English not an easy language to learn?
6. Why is it necessary to learn English?
7. What advantages have the people who know foreign languages?

Оценка	Показатели оценки
3	Дан ответ на 3 вопросов из 7, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден, видо-временные формы глаголов соответствуют форме вопроса;
4	Дан ответ на 4-5 вопросов из 7, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден, видо-временные формы глаголов соответствуют форме вопроса;
5	Дан ответ на 6-7 вопросов из 7, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден, видо-временные формы глаголов соответствуют форме вопроса;

Задание №5

Английский друг попросил вас рассказать о вашем брате/сестре, напишите небольшое сообщение о нем/о ней с учетом правильного построения английских предложений. В вашем сообщении должна содержаться следующая информация:

1. his/her name
2. age
3. hobby
4. work
5. personal characteristics
6. home duties
7. likes

Оценка	Показатели оценки
5	написано 6-7 предложений с учетом правильного построения английских предложений
4	написано 5 предложений с учетом правильного построения английских предложений
3	написано 4 предложения с учетом правильного построения английских предложений

Задание №6

Подготовьте мини-сообщение: описание одного из родственников.

Описание человека на английском языке. Как правило, при описании человека оценивают внешность человека (appearance), его характер (character) и привычки (habits). Эти критерии составляют портрет личности.

Пример описания человека

First of all I want to tell you about my best friend. Her name is Irina and she is 15. A few words about her appearance. Her height is nearly 149 cm. But she'd like to be a bit taller. Well, she is not slim but she is not fat either. Irina has a round face, a bit long nose and big cheerful grey eyes. Her skin is a bit pale but she likes this fact, she doesn't like ruddy faces. She has no freckles. Her forehead is open. I think Irina has a charming smile. Her hair isn't very short but it's I think that she looks like her father.

Irina is very active and creative, cheerful and curious. But the best thing is that she is reliable. We spend much time together. We go for a walk, we play tennis, watch TV, do things which we like. not long either. It is straight and black. Irina has rich hair. I love my friend.

Оценка	Показатели оценки

3	Сообщение составлено, объем: 7-10 предложений, использованы изученные лексические единицы, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден;
4	Сообщение составлено, объем: 8-14 предложений, использованы изученные лексические единицы, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден;
5	Сообщение составлено, объем: 15-20 предложений, использованы изученные лексические единицы, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден;

Задание №7

Подготовьте мини-сообщение по одной из предложенных тем на выбор:

- a) the working-day of your father or mother
- b) the usual weekend at home
- c) the best day of your life
- d) a holiday spent with your friends or relatives (New Year's day, Christmas, 8th of March)
- e) the working day of famous people (writers, artists, politicians etc.)

Оценка	Показатели оценки
3	Сообщение составлено, объем: 7-10 предложений, использованы изученные лексические единицы, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден;
4	Сообщение составлено, объем: 8-14 предложений, использованы изученные лексические единицы, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден;
5	Сообщение составлено, объем: 15-20 предложений, использованы изученные лексические единицы, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден;

Задание №8

Подготовьте небольшой рассказ о своем учебном заведении, обязательно ответьте в своем рассказе на следующие вопросы:

Can you list the advantages of your college?

Do you think that education in your college is prestigious?

How difficult is it to find a good work after graduating?

Оценка	Показатели оценки

3	Сообщение составлено, даны ответы на все вопросы, объем: 7-10 предложений, использованы изученные лексические единицы, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден;
4	Сообщение составлено, даны ответы на все вопросы, объем: 8-14 предложений, использованы изученные лексические единицы, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден;
5	Сообщение составлено, даны ответы на все вопросы, объем: 15-20 предложений, использованы изученные лексические единицы, имеются незначительные грамматические ошибки, не более трех (пропущен артикль, форма глагола в 3л., ед.ч.), порядок слов в предложении соблюден;

Задание №9

Прочитайте текст и выполните задания к нему

The Statue of Liberty

One of the most famous statues in the world stands on an island in New York Harbor. This statue is, of course, the Statue of Liberty. The Statue of Liberty is a woman who holds a torch up high. She symbolizes a welcome to a land of freedom. Visitors can go inside the statue. The statue is so large that as many as twelve people can stand inside the torch. Many more people can stand in other parts of the statue. The statue weighs 225 tons and is 301 feet tall.

The Statue of Liberty was put up in 1886. It was a gift to the United States from the people of France. Over the years France and the United States had a special relationship. In 1776 France helped the American colonies gain independence from England. The French wanted to do something special for the U.S. 100th birthday.

Many people contributed in some way. The French people gave money for the statue. Americans designed and built the pedestal for the statue to stand on. The American people raised money to pay for the pedestal. The French engineer Alexander Eiffel, who was famous for his Eiffel Tower in Paris, figured out how to make the heavy statue stand.

1. Утверждение: «*The Statue of Liberty symbolizes a welcome to a land of freedom.*» по отношению к тексту является

1) истинным 2) в тексте нет информации 3) ложным

2. Утверждение: «*The statue was a gift to France from the people of the United States.*» по отношению к тексту является

1) истинным 2) ложным 3) в тексте нет информации

3. Выберите правильный ответ на вопрос: «*Why did France decide to make such a gift to the United States?*»

- A. the French collected a lot of money to make them a gift.
- B. Because the French loved Americans.
- C. Because the French wanted to congratulate the USA on its anniversary.
- D. Because the Americans asked the French to give them a woman.

4. Выберите правильный ответ на вопрос: «*What can people do with the Statue of Liberty?*»

- A. People can visit it as a place of interest.
- B. People can hold a torch together with the woman.
- C. People can stand in all parts of the statue.
- D. People can design and build the pedestal for the statue.

Оценка	Показатели оценки
3	Верно выполнено 2 задания.
4	Верно выполнено 3 задания.
5	Верно выполнено 4 задания.

Задание №10

Внимательно посмотрите на фотографию. Прослушайте диалог и обозначьте следующие утверждения как верные (T) или неверные (F).



1. Emily is Tom's mother. -
2. Oliver is 5. - ____
3. Sophie is Tom's daughter. - ____
4. Tom's parents aren't in the photo. - ____
5. David is Tom's brother. - ____
6. Alison is David's wife. - ____
7. It's Tom's birthday party. - ____

Оценка	Показатели оценки
--------	-------------------

3	Правильно определена истинность/ложность 3-х утверждений из семи, отсутствует аргументация ложных утверждений.
4	Правильно определена истинность/ложность 5-ти утверждения из семи, есть не менее 4 аргументаций ложных утверждений.
5	Правильно определена истинность/ложность 6-7 утверждения из семи, есть все аргументации ложных утверждений

Задание №11

Прочитайте следующие предложения и определите, являются ли они согласно тексту «Learning a foreign language» (см. задание №2): верными (Т) или неверными (F) утверждениями.

1. Learning a foreign language at the earliest possible age, from between 5 and 6 years old.
2. Learning a foreign language also exercises the memory.
3. There are few reasons why one should learn a foreign language.
4. Learning a foreign language can help to increase mental power.
5. It is not able to increase vocabulary, pushing the brain to its fullest capacity.

Оценка	Показатели оценки
5	определены правильно верные и неверные утверждения в 5 предложениях
4	определены правильно верные и неверные утверждения в 4 предложениях
3	определены правильно верные и неверные утверждения в 3 предложениях

Задание №12

You are going to take part in an international exchange programme. The programme organizers asked you to fill in the following form.

Вы собираетесь принять участие в программе международного обмена студентами. Вам нужно заполнить следующую анкету.

PERSONAL PROFILE

EXCHANGE PROGRAMME PARTICIPANTS

PERSONAL INFORMATION

FIRST NAME(1) _____

SURNAME(2) _____

ADDRESS(3) _____

DATE OF BIRTH(4) _____

PLACE OF BIRTH(5) _____

SEX (MALE/FEMALE) (6)

AGE (7) _____

COLLEGE ATTENDED(8)

FOREIGN LANGUAGE(9)

FAVOURITE SUBJECT(S) AT
COLLEGE(10)

Оценка	Показатели оценки
3	Верно заполнено 3-6 пунктов из 10;
4	Верно заполнено 7-8 пунктов из 10;
5	Верно заполнено 9-10 пунктов из 10;